
November Bike Club Minutes – November 9, 2022 

• Mee8ng called to order by Kerrie Johnson – approximately 60 members in aDendance 

• New Members:  Beck EHen 

• October minutes were reviewed and approved. 

• Treasurer’s report given by Joe Marinello - $1,418.18 in the bank – approved. 

• Elec8on:  Lori explained that the rec center has an online vo8ng system that will be used by our club.  The vo8ng 
is ac8ve from today un8l Friday, 11-11, un8l 3:00 pm.  All members received an email with a link to the vo8ng 
site.  Alan Schlemmer, who was running for VP, stood up and withdrew his name from running, which puts Carlos 
as the only contender. 

• Spring Trip:  Being organized by Carlos and Richard – Palm Springs, 2-19-23/2-22-23.  Carlos handed out a sheet 
for members to add their name if they are interested.  It isn’t the official signup, is only to give Carlos and 
Richard an idea of how many may go so they can aDempt to block out hotel rooms.  Once it is finalized, they will 
need volunteers for organizing rides, dinners, and ac8vi8es for non-riders. 

• Ringing the Bells:  Alan will complete this commitment, it will be on December 11th at Fry’s, Safeway and Basha’s.  
He does have some slots leb, but the date is s8ll not confirmed as no one from the Salva8on Army has returned 
his phone calls. 

• Bikes for Kids:  Alan will complete this commitment, to date he has $1,514 in dona8ons.  He needs any further 
dona8ons ASAP as he is finding a shortage in inventory. 

• Trivia Hunt Ride:  Alan is organizing this ride, is on Saturday, 11-12.  It will be about 14 miles, is leisurely.  Will 
meet at Echo Mesa at 8:15. 

• Safety:  Jeff Bodmer expressed the need for bikes to have mirrors and lights for safety reasons.  There are plenty 
of close calls in SCW, and in the surrounding community.  Stressed the need to ride single file, stop at stop signs, 
and watch for police in SCG.  If any members find dangerous road condi8ons in SCW, let Jeff know – he will pass 
it along to his quarterly PORA mee8ngs. 

• Saturday morning breakfast ride:  Kerrie organized the one in October. 

• Christmas Party:  Organized by Anne Brown and Lori Schroeder – cost is $18 per bike club member, and is $24 for 
non-members.  Memo’s will be catering it – it is a BYOB, a signup sheet was sent around to volunteer for 
desserts, cleanup, setup, decora8ng and staffing the welcome table.  The party is on 12-4, doors open at 5:00. 

• Karaoke Night:  Jeff Goldstein works at the Mule Creek Saloon, and has a karaoke machine.  He has offered 
having a bike club karaoke night star8ng at 5:00.  Kathy will look into making this a January bike club dinner. 

• The club needs someone who will take over the ordering/handling of SCW bike clothing/gear.  Richard has been 
doing it too long. 

• SCW Club Expo:  is today at the Social Hall – various members are staffing the bike club table. 

• Name tags:  these can be ordered from Ed Johnson, cost is $7 each. 

• Mee8ng brought to a close and was approved. 

• Next mee8ng is January 11, 2023 in the Sagebrush room at Beardsley. 

• Today’s coffee will be at Helen & Ron Reed’s home, 12333 W Firebird Drive


